
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  September 29, 2015       
 
RE: 1402 Whalton Street (permit application # T15-7591) 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
An application was received for the removal of (1) Hog Plum tree.  A site 
inspection was done on September 22, 2015 and documented the following: 
 

Tree Species: Hog Plum (Spondias dulcis) 

 



 
 

 



 
 

                           



 
 

 



 



 

 
 
Diameter: 14”   
Location: 80%      
Species:  50% (not on protected or not protected tree list)  
Condition: 50% (fair-large decay hole at base of tree.)  
Total Average Value = 60%  
Value x Diameter = 8.4 replacement caliper inches 
 
Additional information requested from arborist regarding extent of 
decay and overall health of tree. 
 
Tree is an uncommon fruit tree in Key West.  Information received 
in the past to this office indicates the tree is an old tree, of quick 
growth, that propagates primarily from cuttings.  
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TO:  Karen De Maria  
 City of Key West Landscape Dept. and Tree Commission 
   
 
FROM:  Ecoscapes   
 1120 Seminary Street 
 Key West, FL 33040 
 
 
DATE: 9.14.2015   

 

RE:  1402 Whalton Street- Hog Plum Tree 

  

 
 
Karen, 
 
After my evaluation of the Hog Plum (Spondias purpurea) it is my recommendation to remove.  
The tree is in a declining state.  There is a hole in the main trunk that is very close to the ground 
and has decay and infestation evident.  The decaying hole is over 60% of the trunk’s 
circumference.  This is too far gone to regenerate.    
 
The tree also has been growing in an asymmetrical habit.  The neighboring Traveler Palms and 
miscellaneous plant mass to the south has made the Hog Plum lean heavily to one side with long 
stretching branches.  Most branches are 10’ before a node or intersecting branch or there is no 
ideal location for a prune.  If we were to try to reduce the stress of the weight and shape by heavy 
pruning the tree would be reduced to a trunk with stub cuts.   It seems to have no obvious central 
leader. 
 
We considered relocating but the tree will most likely tear off at the base.  
 
In the event of this evaluation we understand that tree has some historical and sentimental value.   
I proposed to the ownership that we do some cuttings/propagation of this specific variety of Hog 
Plum and replant one on site and also make available to the neighbor who has a particular taste 
for this tree. 
 
 
Best, 
Evan Bell 
305.797.0633 
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